WOODVILLE DISTRICTS' VISION INC.

Minutes of the meeting of Woodville Districts' Vision Inc. held at the Woodville Community Centre on 7th July, 2004 commencing at 7.00pm.

1. Present:

R. Allott, C. Wilton, I Bailey, P Cleghorn, N Galloway, Cnr B Keltie J. Reid, R Mountfort, Adrian Powell, Ian Daly, K McIntyre, J Worboys M Stewart, S. Emeny (Ev Std)

2. Apologies:

J. McNeur, D Napier, M. Martin, B Setford

2.1 The apologies were moved as being accepted.

Bailey/Cleghorn

Carried

3. The minutes of the previous meeting were taken as read and confirmed as a true and accurate record of the meeting.

Wilton/Bailey

Carried

Note: Cnr W. Davidson was not present at the last meeting

4 Matters Arising from the Minutes:

4.1 REAP First Aid Course

lan Bailey reported that a First Aid course was held recently in Woodville and wondered why it had not been held at Ormond St House

4.2 LTCCP

TDC adopted the LTCCP last week. The toilet tax has been amended. Most things in the WDV submission received consideration.

WDV were invited to apply to the Sport & Recreation Fund for upgrading to the Recreation Ground.

4.3 <u>Councillor appointment</u>

There was some discussion about Councillors being appointed to Community Boards

4.3.1 Woodville Districts' Vision Inc support the appointment of a Councillor to Community Committee's'

Bailey / Mountfort

Carried

A letter is to be sent to TDC regarding this.

4.4 Woodville Entrance signs

A meeting took place with Ian, Ray, Mayor Maureen Reynolds and Melissa Martin regarding the signs. The District Marketer wanted the words 'Gateway to.. added to 'Woodville, the Windfarm capital of NZ"

There was some discussion on this as members felt that not much has been done to claim the windfarm as our own and that other towns outside the area will claim it if Woodville does not do something

4.4.1 Woodville Districts' Vision Inc will instruct the signwriters to go ahead with the proposed 3 entrance signs featuring wind turbines and the slogan 'Woodville, the Windfarm capital of New Zealand', at a cost of \$350 each

Bailey / McIntyre

Carried

4.5 Cleaning/ Mowing tenders

A tender was put forward but was unsuccessful.

Fulton Hogan have the urban mowing contract and Tararua Roading have the street cleaning contract.

- 5. <u>Correspondence:</u>
- 5.1 Inwards:

TDC Minutes

Tourism Tararua AGM Notification
Waireka Home Asking for representative
DOC Received nomination

5.2 Outwards:

T Bennett Bypass sign

Woodville Rotary Congratulations for Art Exhibition

5.3 Joyce McIntyre is to be asked if she will continue as our representative on the Waireka Home board, also convey our thanks to Joyce for her very capable representation

Worboys / Mountfort

Carried

5.4 That the inwards correspondence be accepted and the outwards approved.

Wilton/Cleghorn

Carried

- 6. Financial Report
- 6.1 That the financial report be accepted and accounts paid.

Wilton / Galloway

Carried

REPORTS

7. <u>Swimming Baths</u>

Final account has now been received. 50 native grasses have been planted at the entrance.

8. Lindauer Studio

Eastern & Central application – will hear by end of month.

- 8.1 7 new prints are ready for production
- 8.2 Woodville Rotary Club have donated \$500 to the studio from their profits of the Art Exhibition held recently
- 8.3 The Lindauer sign is progressing
- 8.4 There is difficulty getting a builder to do the corridor
- Skatepark

Paul will be taking a back seat here because of work committments

GENERAL BUSINESS

10. CEO Report

TDC have reviewed the situation with halls in the district.

10.1 Tennis Courts

The Report suggested that the Tennis courts are not being used by a club and that the Pavillion should be demolished. TDC invited WDV to comment on this. Members felt that the building is not an eyesore and may be used in the future.

10.1.2 Woodville Districts' Vision Inc support that the Tennis Court pavilion should be secured but not demolished

Allott / Mountfort

Carried

11. Norsewear Conservation Awards

The Gorge Cemetery has been entered in the Heritage section.

12. Christmas Lights

It was mentioned that the business community are interested in obtaining more Christmas lights, W.D.V would be supportive of this

13 <u>Annual General Meeting</u>

Will be held 4th August 2004

14. Elections

Members are reminded that with Council elections coming up, they should be looking at who would be appropriate for a candidate for Woodville

- 15. Woodlands Rd/Oxford Rd intersection
- A letter is to be sent to Trevor Bennett asking that the Give Way signs be changed so that they are on Oxford Rd, therefore slowing the traffic down at the intersection, also larger signs pointing to Woodville, S.H 3 to be erected at the intersection

Bailey / McIntyre

Carried

- 16. Microfiche
- 16.1 A letter is to be sent to the District Librarian, asking that Woodville Library be provided with a Microfiche flatbed reader to enable customers to read copies of the old Woodville Examiner

Bailey / Wilton

Carried

17. There was some discussion that people searching on the website for Woodville find nothing about the wind farm

The meeting closed at 8.33pm